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April 22, 2020 

Dear Sac High Students, 

We miss you all so much and hope this letter finds you healthy and well! We know many of you have questions about 
the SAT and ACT exams, so we want to share the most up to date information we’ve received as well as let you know 
where you can access information from The College Board and ACT directly. Please note that at this time, the University 
of California system (UC) and the California State University system (CSU) have suspended the SAT and ACT requirement 
for all Fall 2021 admissions.  Be sure to check with any California private colleges, HBCUs and any out of state colleges 
and universities you may be applying to for updates to their admission requirements.  

SAT Exam 
The College Board has cancelled the June SAT.  If it is safe from a public health standpoint, The College Board will begin 
weekend administrations in August and will continue through the end of the calendar year. Students will be able to 
register beginning in May. Students can get early access to register for August, September, and October if they are: 

● Already registered for June 
● In the high school class of 2021 and do not have SAT scores 

If schools/testing sites do not re-open in the fall the College Board will provide a digital exam much like the AP exams. 

Students can transfer their paid SAT fees to the fall exams. Or if a student wants to cancel, they can receive a refund by 
contacting The College Board SAT Customer Service line at 866.756.7346. 

For the most up to date information from the College Board please go to: 
https://apcoronavirusupdates.collegeboard.org/students or call 866.756.7346 

ACT Exam 
As of today the ACT is planning to hold their June and July exams as long as local health and safety guidelines allow.  The 
deadline to register for the June exam is May 8. 2020. As many of you know the April ACT exam was cancelled. If you 
were scheduled for this test you should have received an email with instructions on how to reschedule for the June 13 
test or a future test.  These changes will be free. To inquire about a change or refund call ​ACT Student Services at 
319.337.1270 

ACT will also offer an option in late fall/early winter 2020 that will allow students to take the exam at home on a 
computer. Fee waivers will apply to the at-home testing option.  

For the most up to date information from the ACT please go to: 
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/covid-19.html or call 319.337.1270 

We encourage you to stay informed by checking both the SAT and ACT websites and be sure to check your email account 
as they will send information directly to you as well. We hope this information helps and please feel free to reach out if 
you have any questions or need support. 

Take care and stay healthy! 

Sincerely, 

Ms. Faye Lawrence 


